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March 25, 2004

The Honorable Dale Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

Missouri Public Service Commission

P. O. Box 360

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102

Dear Judge Roberts:

Southwestern Bell Telephone, L.P., d/b/a SBC Missouri, proposes to revise P.S.C. Mo.-No. 36, Access Services Tariff.  Through this tariff filing, SBC Missouri is attempting to ensure that it is properly compensated for calls that originate and terminate in Missouri (intrastate calls). 

Specifically, SBC Missouri is adding language which states that the manner in which a call is routed through the telecommunications network does not alter the jurisdictional nature of the call.  In other words, a call that originates and terminates within Missouri is an intrastate call even if the call is physically routed through another state.

In order to ensure that SBC Missouri is being properly compensated, SBC Missouri proposes to add language that specifies that if greater than 10% of the minutes an interexchange carrier (“IXC”) passes to SBC Missouri does not contain calling party number (“CPN”), SBC Missouri will presume that the IXC lacks the ability to provide an accurate percent interstate usage (“PIU”).  In such instances, SBC Missouri will apply the PIU of the traffic that contains CPN to the traffic with no CPN.  For instance, if 30% of the traffic that an IXC passes to SBC Missouri does not contain CPN, SBC will use the PIU from the 70% of the traffic that contains CPN.

SBC Missouri is also adding language that addresses PIU report verification, the audit verification process, and the IXC’s responsibility with respect to the maintenance of call detail records.  The tariff also sets forth audit guidelines.

The proposed tariff changes are reflected on the attached tariff sheets with issued and effective dates of March 25, 2004, and April 24, 2004 respectively.

Please refer any questions on this matter to Jason Olson on 314-235-6922.

Very truly yours,

/s/  Jason Olson



I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including 






attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the Office of 






Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.state.mo.gov this 

25th day of March 2004.

Jason Olson
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